

## **Agenda of the 5th Session**

### **Separate Technical Unit (STU) Task Force under GRSG IWG VRU-Proxi**

Date: Wednesday, 2<sup>nd</sup> of April 2025

Time: 9:00 - 11:30 BST / 10:00 - 12:30 CEST

Venue: Online meeting, link to MS Teams provided in separate e-mail

Contact: Bernd John, CLEPA, e-mail: bernd.john@brigade-electronics.com

#### **Agenda:**

##### **1. Welcome and introduction**

##### **2. Adoption of the agenda**

Document: TF-STU-05-01 -2

##### **3. Adoption report 4<sup>th</sup> session**

Document: TF-STU-04-02 Report -5

##### **4. Agree on next meeting(s), content and who to join**

Check next scheduled meeting for availability and participation needed in relation to agenda content or task(s) to be completed in time for next meeting.

Note: Our key goal was to have at least all 3 contributors and 2 supporters in each meeting.

##### **5. Review of documents provided from Japan Auto-Body Industries Association (JABIA)**

The TF team to review the 5 documents provided from JABIA for the STU implementation in Japanese on R158 for camera monitor systems.

##### **6. Status and progress of open Actions items from last sessions**

a) Feedback by the team will be exchanged and changes made until this breakdown will be concluded and agreed, Action item from 1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> session.

Document: TF-STU-03-03 Breakdown of Requirements and Testing R159 - STU proposal  
TF team to carry on the work at point 6.3.2 from last session.

b) Feedback by the team will be exchanged and changes made until the definitions will be concluded and agreed, Action item from 1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> session.

Document: TF-STU-03-02\_Proposal\_for\_definitions\_and\_framework

The Contributor, who issued the document, stated likely changes are needed with the progress of the agenda point above. Contributor to inform when such is planned and when available in due time.

c) Action tbd. create working version and nominating within TF team from 1<sup>st</sup> and 2<sup>nd</sup> session.

Action TF Lead to create working version for R159 by around 4<sup>th</sup> of Apr 2025

d) Action TF Lead to update this proposal with the 4<sup>th</sup> amendment as a supplement of R158, see agenda point 10 from 1st and 2nd session.

- e) Action TF Lead to follow up with GRSG Secretary Edoardo Gianotti and report back to TF team from 1st and 2<sup>nd</sup> session.  
Update on further follow up.
- f) EU Reg. regulation 2021/1958 for Intelligent Speed Assist (ISA)
- Action TF Lead to check with Lukasz to find someone who can point out key point on this approach taken in this regulation who was active involved in this drafting group at around the years 2019 and 2020.
  - Action TF members: If this item above progresses bring up from 3<sup>rd</sup> session action item 6. e): Why has the SLWF as not been added as a requirement for STU element under 2.1.3.
- g) Action TF members to set check point in drafting of regulations to keep agreed supplement approach and carefully review no other changes can be interpreted to affect the current scope of requirements.

**7. Agree on next steps, work packages, collaboration or similar**

**8. AOB**

**9. End of Meeting**